
RESEARCHING
FAMILY

HISTORY

Mental Health Family History
Resources

HEATHCOTE CULTURAL PRECINCT

Resources for understanding your
family history at Heathcote

TUART PLACE
tuartplace.org
 
A West Australian resource for adults who
were in any type of out-of-home care during
childhood, including foster care and
children’s Homes.

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH WA
healthywa.health.wa.gov.au
 
Depending on the period of interest, some
health records may be be traced through
Freedom of Information requests – for info
search ‘FOI’ on the Healthy WA website.

58 Duncraig Rd, Applecross WA
heathcote@melville.wa.gov.au
www.heathcotewa.com

At Heathcote Cultural Precinct, we often
receive questions about patients or staff
connected to the former hospital. This
booklet contains a list of sources to help
research family history through mental
health records in Western Australia.

For historical enquiries contact City of
Melville Museums & Local History team:
9364 0158, Wireless.Hill@melville.wa.gov.au
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RESEARCH SOURCES

STATE LIBRARY OF WA
slwa.wa.gov.au
 
This State Library has extensive genealogical
resources and an online catalogue. It also
holds digitised WA Post Office Directories,
1893-1949, useful if you want to find where a
specific person lived. These often give a
person’s address and sometimes their
occupation. Another useful resource is the
Police Gazette of Western Australia, 1876-
1900 – it often mentions ‘lunatics’. 

TROVE
trove.nla.gov.au
 
Trove is a very useful resource for finding
newspaper articles about the history of a
place or person. You can search by keyword
through digitised newspapers, gazettes or
books on their free online database.

FIND AND CONNECT
findandconnect.gov.au
 
This is an online resource for the history of
orphanages, children’s homes and other
institutions.  It is also a useful resource for
everyone with an interest in the history of
out-of-home care in Australia.

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE WA
bdm.justice.wa.gov.au
 
The Department of Justice website offers
searchable indexes of WA births, deaths
and marriages, which can be helpful – this
can give you a date of birth and full name of
a relative, and marital status. Deaths at
Claremont Hospital were registered in the
Claremont district.

METROPOLITAN CEMETERIES BOARD
mcb.wa.gov.au/research
 
This site can help you to find out a person’s
full name and age when they died. Many
destitute patients, or those with no family,
were buried directly at Karrakatta Cemetery.
Those with family were sometimes buried in
other cemeteries such as Fremantle.

STATE RECORDS OFFICE WA
sro.wa.gov.au
 
The SRO is located on the ground floor of the
Alexander Library building, Perth. It
holds many records for Heathcote (1929-
1997), Fremantle Lunatic Asylum (1865-1909),
Claremont Hospital for the Insane/Claremont
Mental Hospital (1909-1972), and other WA
mental institutions like Whitby Falls, Lemnos
and Green Place.
 
Many of these records are restricted,
especially those less than 100 years old, and to
view them you will need to obtain permission
from the WA Department of Health. Collect as
much information as possible about your
relative before you contact SROWA. Also note
that due to extensive destruction of old
patient records in the 1940s, 1950s and 1960s,
individual case notes may no longer exist.

NATIONAL ARCHIVES OF AUSTRALIA
naa.gov.au
 
The National Archives WA Research Centre is
located in William Square, Northbridge and is
open to the public for research enquiries.
Records can be searched via the NAA website
and may contain information on Repatriation
Commission patients (former servicemen and
women with mental problems) and also
overseas-born patients who were later
deported from Australia.
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